PARISH STAFF:

Father Yvon J. Royer, Pastor Deacon Tom Cass

Patti Cartier, Admin. Asst.
Kathleen Krayewsky, Rel. Ed. Dir.
Lynda Bolduc, Bookkeeper
Susan Burdick, Finance Chair
Emma Kalamarides

st.peter.vt@comcast.net

tjcass75@gmail.com
p.cartier@comcast.net
ir. krayewsky@comcast.net
chuckles48@aol.com
susanburdick@21jack.com
emmakalamarides@gmail.com

Weekly Masses for St. Peter's & St. Ambrose

Saturday	4:30pm	6 th Anniversary of Annemarie Gebo by			
,	•	David & family			
Saturday	6:30pm	ž			
Sunday	8:00 am	at St. Ambrose			
Sunday	10:30 am	Arsene Perron & Eugene Gremaud by			
		Bernie & Dorothy Perron & family			
Monday	9:30am	for the Men & Women in the Armed			
		Services. By the LaBombard family:			
		Mass will be in the cemetery weather			
		permitting, please bring a chair.			
	6:00pm	No Mass			
Tuesday	9:00 am	3			
		& Claire Duclos by Cecile Gebo			
	6:30pm	at St. Ambrose			
Wednesday	8:30 am	at St. Ambrose			
		No Mass			
Thursday	12:05pm	for Fr. Yvon's 26 th Anniversary by			
		Claire Pouliot			
	6:30pm	No Mass at St. Ambrose			
Friday		No Mass			
Saturday	4:30pm	Wayne Goddette by Maureen & Bernie			
		Charron			
Saturday	6:30pm	at St. Ambrose			
Sunday	8:00 am	at St. Ambrose			
Sunday	10:30 am	Birthday remembrance of Stephen			
		McCay by Barbie & Barry McDonald			

Prayer\ Requests

PRAY FOR THE SICK:, Michael Plankey,

Roy T. Tucker (Tom), John Conte, Pat Brooks, Mark Aubin, Robert Lattrell, Ilona Dunn, Lucille Lebeau, Larry Trapasso & family, Andre` Cousineau, Ann Sullivan, Bishop Gelineau, Chris Perron, Jerry & Joel Senesac, Cohen Martin,

Sandra Guyette, Terry Flynn, Michael Thomas, Theresa Clark, Theresa Daigle, Shirley Garon, Dee Papagni, Maya Mullen, Shannoah Addis. And we pray for all who are listed in our Book of Prayers.

Prayers & Sympathy for the Families of:

Marcelle Bolduc

THIS WEEK AT ST. PETER'S:

Monday 9:30am Memorial Day Mass in the Cemetery weather permitting. Please bring a chair.

REMEMBER THOSE WHO SERVED



Reflection Remembering

Fr. Yvon's

Weekly

the fallen!

ALL GAVE SOME, SOME GAVE ALL

Dear Friends,

checking out!

As we all know this Monday we celebrate Memorial Day: a day in which we take time to remember and celebrate all of our brothers and sisters who have given their lives so that we can enjoy the freedom that we all take for granted. With this in mind I am going to keep this reflection short but I just ask that in whatever way you celebrate this important day that you take a monent of silence to say a prayer to remember and to give thanks for those who gave their lives so that we can know the freedom we know. Just a note of interest; most Catholic Churches offer Mass on Memorial Day in the cemetery if the weather cooperates. It might be worth

God's continued Peace, Fr. Yvon Royer

Offertory Collection for May 22, 2016

Envelopes used – 57 Offertory Collection

Cemetery Fund

4:30pm \$ 981.00 10:30am \$ 1,141.00 **Total** \$ **2,122.00 \$ 1,153.50**

The *Catholic Communications Collection* will be taken up next weekend.

Thank you for your generosity!!!



40 Years Ago in our Bulletin

Memorial Day—Tomorrow we are commemorating Memorial Day. We wish to remind you that a Mass will be celebrated for all those who gave their lives in defense of our country. Please offer your prayers for this intention and try to attend this Mass.

Mass 9:00am: for Robert LaBombard and all deceased veterans

By: Mr. & Mrs. Arthur LaBombard

Mass Assignments

May 28, 2016 4:30pm Mass

Lector: Amy Mailloux

Lay Minister: Paul LaVallee, Alice LaVallee, Mary Palmatier

Altar Servers: Nicole Stearns, Chloe Mailloux
May 29, 2016
10:30am Mass

Lector: Bernie Perron

Lay Minister: Dorothy Perron, Mindy Donnelly, Jane Vincent

Altar Servers: Quinn D'Andrea

June 4, 2016

4:30pm Mass

Lector: Pat Emerson

Lay Minister: Bob Biegen, Kathy Spahn, Tom Jackman

Altar Servers: Andrew & Becca Kachmar

June 5, 2016 10:30am Mass

Lector: Kristen Farrell

Lay Minister: Sue Hayes, Cheryl Herrington, Lil Couture

Altar Servers: Quinn D'Andrea



The local Knights of Columbus Saint Isaac Jogues

Council #3664 is offering a <u>\$600</u> college scholarship open to high school seniors graduating in June 2016. The deadline for application is June 15, 2016. This is open to all Saint Peter's

parishioners. Applications are in back of church. Point of contact is Bernard Perron 877-3971, bdperron@gmail.com. Also, the K of C will be saying the Rosary on the 5th Sundays of the month 20 minutes before the Sat. and Sun Masses. All are welcome to join.



Want to do some service work?!

If you are in grades 8-12 (entering 9th grade in the fall – graduating in June) come join us for **Vermont Catholic Youth Serve**, June 24-26 in Burlington.

If you would like to come, we need your names by May 31 to fill out paperwork and reserve your spot. Please **contact Emma** at 860-707-5676 or emmakalamarides@gmail.com if you are interested.



Our Free Community Dinner

will be held on June 5th from 5:00 – 6:30pm at St. Peter's parish hall. Bring your family and friends and enjoy a home cooked meal with your neighbors, in our Parish Hall free of charge.

Our meal on June5th will feature a "Take me out to the Ball Game" theme so please wear a ball cap of your favorite team: We

will be serving Hot Dogs, Michigan Sauce, Macaroni Salad, Potato Chips, Fruit, Ice Cream, & Beverages.



Family Fun Night: Our June Family Fun Night will be connected with St. Peter's Free Community Meal on June 5 from 5-6:30pm. There will be games, food, and fellowship.

Please join us! Contact Emma Kalamarides @ emmakalamarides@gmail.com with any questions.



Youth Ministry Fundraiser

Karrinne Johnson will be in the back of church following the 4:30 and 10:30 masses as well as at the parade taking orders for beautiful greeting card boxes. Each box is \$30 and has

30 hallmark-style greeting cards; half of the proceeds go to benefit the youth ministry!



Thank you to all parishioners who were able to support the Bishop's Fund Annual Appeal during the In Pew Commitment Phase." We'll be sure to give you an update on our progress in the coming weeks as the diocese processes pledges and gifts. Please be sure to check bishopsfund.org for updates as well. Your generosity is never taken for granted. God bless you and your families



St. Peter's Closet is Open on

Thursdays & Fridays from 10-4:00pm & Saturdays from 9:00am to 1:00 pm. Please stop by and take a look at what we have. The ladies and Bill would love to see you. We are now accepting summer clothing and bric-a-brac. You

can drop them off in Fr. Yvon's garage or at the Closet when we are open.

Pre-K and K Open House at Mater Christi School

Mater Christi School, Burlington, is holding an Open House on Wednesday, June 1, 8:30-11:00 a.m. Families of children going into 4-year-old or kindergarten programs are invited to tour the school and to see pre-K and kindergarten students and their teachers in action. To visit or for more information, call or email Kaitlyn Dorey. Phone 802-658-3992; kdorey@mcschool.org.



We are going back to Ireland with a pre-trip to Scotland!!!!

Fr. O'Royer is planning another trip to Ireland. We had such a GREAT time on our last trip that we decided to go back in September 2017. There was much interest in going to Scotland that we planned a 5day 4 night trip to Scotland that will precede our Ireland trip. If you are interested in joining us for either Ireland, Scotland or both please give the rectory a call at 877-2367 for more information.